
 

 

Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting November 30, 2020 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on November 30, 2020 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held via online platform. 

The council members in attendance were: Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser and Rusty Bradshaw. 

Quorum established.   

Mayor Bennett Armstrong and Attorney Vester Parsley were also present. The meeting 

commenced with a statement from Mayor Bennett Armstrong, “On March 20, 2020, Governor Bill 

Lee signed Executive Order No. 16 (“the Order”) extended by Order Nos. 34, 51, 60, and 65, 

which suspends the requirements of the Tennessee Open Meetings Act (“TOMA”) to the extent 

necessary to allow any governing body subject to the requirements of TOMA to meet and conduct 

essential business by electronic means if the body determines meeting electronically is necessary 

to protect the health, safety, and welfare of Tennesseans in light of the COVID-19 pandemic. Based 

on the above orders the Mayor and Board of Aldermen have determined that holding this special 

meeting electronically is necessary to protect public health, safety, and welfare in light of the 

coronavirus.”  

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. None in attendance. 

Mayor Armstrong requested that the minutes from the September 22 and November 10, 2020 

meetings be reviewed.  Alderman Lynn Dickerson made a motion to accept the minutes for 

September 22 and November 10, 2020 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Charlie 

Fraser. Roll Call vote.   

Dickerson–Aye  

Fraser–Aye 

Bradshaw–Aye 

Motion passed  

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Sewer/Water Report no one in attendance.    

Police report was presented; see attachment A.   

Fire report was presented by Assistant Chief John Partridge.  Call volume is back to normal, 

COVID screening is still in place. Fire Department received a thousand dollar ($1000.00) grant 

from Walmart for radios.    

Streets report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; Streets Department spent one hundred sixty-

nine dollars and eighty cents ($169.80).   

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment B. 

Engineering Report was presented by Jerry Warren. He is currently working on the TDOT HWY 

70 Project. Currently lacking six or seven (6 or 7) easements for the project.  Edgewood Box 

Culvert contract sets have been sent to Concrete Structures for their signatures scheduling 

discussions will happen after the first week of December. SRF is waiting on the finalized Audit to 

review funding. 

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley reported on the TDEC 

meeting concerning the Sewer Permit fine.  The fine will be paid out at one hundred and seventy–

seven dollars ($177.00) monthly for two (2) years.   

 

  



 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Jerry Warren presented information to be presented at the Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) Public Meeting on Thursday December 6th, 2020 at 6:00pm.  This grant will used for 

work on the six thousand (6000) feet of sewer line in the creek bed. The grant can be up to six 

hundred thousand dollars ($600,000.00) with a match of twelve and a half percent (12.5%).  

Application is due in February.  Looking at a FEMA Grant to assist in the repairs that are needed.    

OLD BUSINESS 

Christmas Parade – we are getting calls for registrations and donations are beginning to come in.  

Alderman Fraser made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed.  

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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